
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Alba United Methodist Church 
PO Box 136 
5991 Alba Highway 
Alba, MI  49611 
Sunday Service @ 9:30am 
 

Ad Board Meeting - 1st Wednesday of month 
 
Mancelona United Methodist Church 
PO Box 301 
117 E. Hinman Street 
Mancelona, MI  49659 
231.587.8461 
Sunday Christian Education @ 9:30am 
Sunday Service @ 11:00am 
 

Ad Council Meeting - 2nd Monday of month 
 

 

NON-PROFIT 

BULK RATE 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

MANCELONA, MI 

PERMIT NO. 9 

Dated Material – Please Rush - - November/December 2016        Volume 18 #6 

Advent Season Special Events 

Christmas boxes for children – due November 23rd.  

Alba will be doing Christmas baskets – details forthcoming.  

Mancelona again sponsor a local family for Christmas – tags will be out 

November 27th.   

Hanging of the Greens – December 4th -  12:00 in the Mancelona Sanctuary, 

followed by potluck in the Fellowship Hall.   

Community Christmas Celebration –Sunday, December 11th  6:00pm at Mancelona 

Free Methodist Church 

Community Soup/Salad luncheon – December 14th in the Mancelona UMC dining 

hall.  All are welcome – sponsored by the Mancelona UMW. 

Mancelona, Sunday, December 18th – cookie coffee hour – everyone brings 

Christmas cookies (no coffee hour on Dec 25th).   

Christmas Eve Service – Mancelona UMC 8:00 pm. 

Christmas, Sunday, December 25th – come to church in your jammies.   

 



 Thankful in all things 

 

Ephesians 5:19-20 

19 as you sing psalms and hymns and spiritual songs among yourselves, 

singing and making melody to the Lord in your hearts, 20 giving thanks to 

God the Father at all times and for everything in the name of our Lord 

Jesus Christ. (NRSV) 

As many of you know, I am an avid hunter.  Being in the tree stand brings 

me peace, even if I never see a deer.  It is also a time when I can reflect 

on my life.  The moment I begin to climb up in the tree all the distractions 

of the world disappear.  My wife sent me a text message while hunting the other day saying how thankful she 

was for what we have.  God has blessed us with so many things; our marriage, our family, our ministry, and 

the material things we have.  If I were to make a list of everything I’m thankful for, the list would be and 

should be very long.     

Are we thankful no matter what? Although I can think of many things to be thankful for, what about the times 

we are going through difficult situations? Perhaps you have lost your job recently, or you may have lost your 

health, or a loved one. These circumstances can be difficult. But even so, we all have much to be thankful for.  

The next footsteps in the corridor, he knew, might be those of the guards taking him away to his execution. 

His only bed was the hard, cold stone floor of the dank, cramped prison cell. Not an hour passed when he was 

free from the constant irritation of the chains and the pain of the iron shackles cutting into his wrists and legs.  

Separated from friends, unjustly accused, brutally treated—if ever a person had a right to complain, it was this 

man, languishing almost forgotten in a harsh Roman prison. But instead of complaints, his lips rang with words 

of praise and thanksgiving!  The man was the Apostle Paul—a man who had learned the meaning of true 

thanksgiving, even in the midst of great adversity. Earlier, when he had been imprisoned in Rome, Paul wrote, 

“Sing and make music in your heart to the Lord, always giving thanks to God the Father for everything, in the 

name of our Lord Jesus Christ” (Ephesians 5:19-20, NIV). 

Think of it: Always giving thanks for everything—no matter the circumstances! Thanksgiving for the Apostle 

Paul was not a once-a-year celebration, but a daily reality that changed his life and made him a joyful person 

in every situation. 

Paul reminds us to be thankful in all things.  My prayer and hope for you this Thanksgiving, is for you to take 

the time and thank God not only for the things you have, but the things you don’t have.  God is to be praised 

for the good times and the bad times, because God is always there for us.   

 

Thanksgiving Blessings,  

Pastor Todd 

 



 

 
       

 

 
 
  

 Rada order 

 
Do you want to cut-up for Christmas?  

Maybe you can help your friends and 

family cut-up too.  RADA offers more than 

just cutlery and kitchen tools.  They offer 

quick mixes, dips, soups and sauces too.  

This Christmas I’m going to try the Tuscan 

Herb Cheeseball.  Cindy will be placing a 

RADA order soon.  Please have your 

order to her by Sunday, November 20, 

2016.  You can expect your items 

delivered to church on the following 

Sunday.   

 

Christmas Greetings 
 
Each year as Christmas approaches we put a 
church-like mailbox in our Welcome Center.  This 
container is placed so we can give little notes, cards, 
or signs of cheer to friends within our church.  You 
don’t have to send anything, but please be attentive 
and pick up any cards that have been sent to you.  
You could also be helpful by picking up mail for 
someone that lives near you and delivering it to 
their home with a cheery visit, especially for 
someone that can’t easily get out or does not attend 
worship regularly.  May others see the light of 
Christ shine through you. 

 

  

 
The Second Chance Class 

(a.k.a. Adult Sunday School) 

  “BAH!  HUMBUG!”  The Sunday morning Adult Sunday School Class will begin a new 

Advent study on November 13, 2016.  We meet in the church library and begin at 

9:30 am.  All are welcome, even if you can’t attend every week.  I hope to 

reinvigorate our spiritual journey.  We will go from “Bah Humbug” to a blessed 

Advent and Merry Christmas as we rediscover Charles Dickens’ classic, “A Christmas 

Carol”, through the lens of faith.  We will see how Advent is a season in which past, 

present, and future come together.  We will learn from The Redemption of Scrooge.  

“Bless us everyone”.   

 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

Community Meal 

 
WHO DOES WHAT FOR THE COMMUNITY MEAL 

Gordon foods shopper -Brenda Lockman 

Manna Shopper& Menus-Sandy Neumann 

Monthly # served report to Manna & Food Rescue-Jackie Humphrey 

Weekly milk pick up-Gerri Deater 

Weekly bread pick up & Food Rescue delivery-Patti Dykhouse (& music!) 

Weekly greeters-Don Johnson, Ron Oyer 

Weekly beverage table-Marian & Elmer Grody 

Food Coalition monthly meeting-Mike Allen 

*Volunteer Fill In’s for greeters, beverage table, food rescue delivery & bread pick up- Carol Kingsley 

Church liaison - Pathway Church- Dana & Ken Proffer 

Church liaison - St Matthew Lutheran Church- Jeanette Hayes 

Financial Records-Rhonda Allen 

Serv-Safe Certification & Training New Volunteers-Jackie Bates 

Dish washing Team- Lou Patton, Jackie Humphrey, John Sterner 

Servers-Mary Petersen, Brenda Lockman, Gloria Robbins, Gerri Deater 

Subs- Sue Thomas, Sharon Brooks, Carol Kingsley  

Cooking Teams- 

1. Sandy Neumann, Carolyn Nicholson Pat Atkinson  

2.Ellen Whitehead, Rhonda Allen, Gerri Deater, Cindy McCulloch  

3.Pathway Church, Dale Stevenson 

4. Beth McKaig, Jackie Bates, Ruth Kolowski 



News from NOW ï Nurture, Outreach, Witness 
 

News from NOW ς Nurture, Outreach, and Witness 

±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ !ǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ 

On Sunday, November 13, we will celebrate the service of our church members who have faithfully served or are serving 

in the military.  Carol Kingsley organized a beautiful celebration complete with cookies served before worship service, a 

carnation to all veterans, and a slideshow prepared with the help of Rhonda Allen to honor these American heroes.  

Come and celebrate their achievements with us! 

Camo/Hunter Orange/Flannel Sunday 

Hmmm…this is a rather long name.  Maybe we should start calling this celebration (which is one of Pastor Todd’s 

favorites) something like Hunting for Christ’s Warmth?  Any suggestions?  Anyway, on Sunday, November 13, we’d like 

you to wear camouflage, hunter orange, or flannel wear to church and then bring your favorite soup and/or bread, rolls 

or biscuits for a fellowship meal after the service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

5-10-10 Rule 

  Have you ever heard of the 5-10-10 Rule?  I learned about this at the VCI study called 

“Get Their Name”. This “rule” challenges us to move out of our comfort zones and 

routines.  For every five minutes you spend with someone you already know at church, 

spend 10 minutes with someone you don’t know, or don’t know very well.  It can also be 

interpreted for every five people you know and talk to, spend time talking to 10 people 

you don’t know.  Hum…I think I will try this. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

UMW 
 

We have just two months left in 2016!! But right now, the colors are changing and Palmer Park is 
especially pretty as well as the hills all around our town. Love this change of seasons.  
 
September was such busy month for our UMW ladies. Our annual Harvest Dinner in September 
was a success. Its preparation is quite a tradition every fall at our church and it takes the whole 
congregation to manage it. Orchids to all our volunteers who are the reason for its success. We 
cleared $2300 this year and all the proceeds will go to our mission giving. Thank all of you so 
much! 
 
In October, we met on a rainy day to discuss the business of our United Methodist Women.  In 
November Ruth Johnson will provide the program for World Thank Offering. 50 cents per pair of 

earrings ladies. Might get costly for some.  In December we will hold our Annual Soup and 
Salad Luncheon on Wednesday, December 14 from 11:30 to 1:00 pm. Mark your calendars and 
tell your friends. The Luncheon is open to the community.  
 
In January, we will have new candidates taking office.  Our new officers are:  President, Wendy 
Aldrich; Vice-President, Carol Kingsley; Secretary, Ellen Whitehead; and Treasurer, Rhonda Allen. 
And the work of our UMW will continue. Please come and join us the second Wednesday of each 
month at 1:00 pm. We usually meet at the church and remember, all are welcome. You need not 
be a member of the church to be a member of UMW. 

Alba 

Robert & Kathy Olds  November 8 

DJ & Ashley Reynolds  November 29 

Kathy & Charles Blasko  December 28 

Mancelona 

Bob & Jackie Humphrey  November 5 

David & Amy Derrer  November 24 

Jack & Jan Patterson  December 7 

Dean & Cindy McCulloch December 12 

Ken & Dana Proffer    December 29 

Ken & Brenda Lockman  December 30 

  



 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

November  27 – Operation Christmas Child.  We will not have a 4th Sunday offering 
in November, but encourage those who want to pack a shoebox for our Operation 
Christmas Child project.  You can collect shoebox items all year.  Shoeboxes will be 
available Sunday, October 30th, or you can use a regular shoe box.  A donation of 
$7.00 is needed inside your shoebox.  This money is used to ship the cartons to over 118 countries.   National Collection 
Week this year is November 14 – 21.  Our boxes will be due at the church on November 20th.    
 
We will again be sponsoring a Mancelona family this Christmas.  You will be seeing a decorated tree in the Welcome 
Center on Sunday, November 27.  This is the first Sunday of Advent.  If you would like you can take a tag from the tree, 
purchase the gift, wrap it and place the tag on the gift.  The tags will be removed before the family will receive it.  We 
will also do a food basket for the family. 
 
Our Christmas Eve offering will go to the Mancelona Community Meal and our December 25 offering will go to the 
United Methodist Community House. 

 
 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Our Service on October 23 was Terry & Dana Wildman.  Their message and music was wonderful and inspiring.  Our 
congregation collected $301.00 to give to their music ministry.  Terry is the pastor of the Northport Indian United 
Methodist Church. 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
To keep a lamp burning we have to keep putting oil in it.       Mother Teresa 
 
     Our spiritual nature must be nurtured.  Prayer and meditation lovingly kindle the flame that guides us from within.  
Because we’re human, we often let the flame flicker and perhaps go out.  Then we sense the dreaded aloneness.  
Fortunately, some time away, perhaps even a few moments in quiet communion with God, rekindles the flame. 
     For most of us, the flame burned low, or not at all, for many years.  The flickering we may feel today, or tomorrow, or 
felt yesterday, will not last, so we may put away our fears.  We can listen to the voice of our higher power in others.  We 
can listen, too, as we carry the message.  Prayer surrounds us every moment.  We can fuel our inner flame with the 
messages received from others.  We can let our spirit spring forth, let it warm our hearts and the hearts of others. 
     We each have a friend whose flame may be flickering today.  I will help them and thus myself.  A steady flame can 
rekindle one that’s flickering. 
                                                    Each Day a New Beginning Hazelden Meditation Series  

News from Missions 



  

 

 St. Jude’s Children’s Ranch recycled card program. 

One of the most successful fundraisers at St. Judeôs Ranch is the recycled greeting card 

program. People from all over the United States send their used greeting cards so they can be 

repurposed and resold. The kids on the Ranch run the program, and they earn an income from 

the cards they resell. This process of following through with a project gives them a sense of 

accomplishment and also establishes a solid work ethic.  

Linda Olds is collecting cards (Christmas or any greeting card) to use in this program.  After 

Christmas, bring in your cards to the church and put in the box in the Narthex or give them to 

Linda.   

 

 

Judy Plunkett         November 21 

Luella Cole         November 24 

Beth McKaig         November 26 

Linda Smith         December 1 

Jackie Bates         December 4 

Brenda Lockman       December 4 

Betty Hall         December 11 

Ryan Naumcheff       December 18 

Noreen Shafer         December 21 

Nicole Tubacki         December 22 

Jason Naumcheff      December 23 

Ken Proffer                 December 24 

Marian Grody         December 27 

Dave Whitehead       December 28 

Maxine Wilks         December 28 

 

Scott Coon        November 6 

Cheryl Olds        November 10 

Hailey Gapinski        November 14 

Ruth Ann Gates        November 15 

Joe Variot        November 22 

Jeannie Marsh        November 27 

Terry Gapinski        December 3 

Ron Kenny                 December 4 

Lea Kenny                  December 12 

Bob Marsh        December 13 

Gary Zimpfer        December 19 

Grace Smith        December 24 

Judy Zimpfer        December 30 

Tanya Colton        December 30 

 

Margaret Chapman  November 1 

Ron Oyer         November 1 

Kathy Shuman         November 2 

Jackie Humphrey      November 5 

Robin Fisher         November 7 

Alexis Deater         November 11 

Regina Barber         November 11 

Mike Allen         November 13 

Wendy Aldrich         November 14 

Darren Shafer         November 15 

Rhonda Allen         November 16 

Sandy Churchill         November 16 

Sarah Nixon         November 17 

Patti Dykhouse         November 19 

 

Alba 

 

Mancelona 

 

Hand Bell rehearsal begins 

The hand bell choir has started practice on Thursday 

evenings at 6:00pm.  We hope to play in church mid-

November and of course during the Advent season. 

 

  



 
  

Stewardship (as defined by the Methodist Member handbook) 

We Give 

To belong to our congregation is to be a steward. Some may say that “stewardship” is just a polite way of referring 
to financial giving to the church. But it’s far more than that. 

One character in some of Jesus’ parables is the steward — the servant charged by the master to care for the 
master’s property. It is the master, not the steward, who owns the property, but the steward is responsible for it and 
is accountable to the master. So it is, said Jesus, between God and us. As God’s stewards we have three 
responsibilities: 

¶ Receiving: We receive with joyful thanksgiving the many gifts that God showers upon us — time, talent, 
treasure, our bodies, our friendships, natural resources, and the beauty around us. 

¶ Managing: We take good care of what we have received. We manage these resources wisely — for our 
own good and the good of others. 

¶ Giving: Out of our gratitude in receiving so abundantly, we want to share with others. Let’s look at four 
kinds of gifts that we receive, manage, and share: 

Our time 

We did nothing to earn the hours, the days, the weeks of our lives. Time is a gift of God. How we choose to use it 
is a matter of stewardship. Some people lead lives of frenetic activity, always over-extending themselves to the 
point of exhaustion, while others sit around in apathetic boredom. Some spend all their hours serving the needs of 
others at the expense of their own, while others live only for themselves. 

As Christian stewards we try to manage time wisely and in a balanced way. And we give our time gladly to family 
and friends, to strangers, to the community, the church, and to ourselves. 

Our abilities 

Do you remember Jesus’ parable of the three servants who received different amounts of money to manage while 
the master was away? We’ve each received from God distinctive gifts and talents. How we develop and use these 
talents is a matter of stewardship. Like two of the servants in Jesus’ story, we can invest them wisely — or like the 
third, out of fear we can hide them (Matthew 25:14-30). 

As stewards, we acknowledge the gifts we have without apology. We develop them further, practicing new skills 
and putting our talents to work in ministry. 

Our resources 

We may think that our financial resources are our own. But when we recall that the time, the energy, the good 
health, and the opportunities for employment behind these dollars are all gifts from God, we see that the funds 
belong to God too. We are the stewards; God is the owner. So questions about what we earn, how we earn it, how 
we save, spend, and give it away, are all questions of Christian stewardship. 

One vital aspect of our stewardship is our giving to Christ’s work in the world. We’ve learned that giving is most 
effective when we commit ourselves to give a definite proportion of our income through the church. For many, this 
proportion is one-tenth, or a tithe. Whatever the amount, we have discovered the joy in giving to God the “first 
fruits,” an amount “off the top” of our income, not what’s left over at the end of the month. 

 



 
  

Ok, there you have it, that was the company line on stewardship straight from the United Methodist Handbook. 

After over 2000 years the church continues to ask you to tithe 10%.  Times have changed, the church is no 

longer the social safety net it once was.  The Church is not the sole provider of care and feeding for the 

widows, orphans and those who have fallen on hard times. My rough estimated of giving in our church is that 

we average a contribution of 3 to 5%. This amount keeps the doors open and provides spiritual guidance for 

our small church community.  It does very little for missions or relieving poverty in the community. 

Since we are currently meeting the financial goal of maintaining our church, donations beyond your current 

level will allow us to expand God’s work in our community.  If you increase giving to the 6-10% level I guarantee 

it will not get hidden away in a low interest savings account.  It will buy a gas card for the single mom needing 

to get to the hospital, put food on the table for the hungry and even help educate folks to help themselves.  

Alone we feel helpless in addressing the needs in our community together we can actually make an impact. 

Every year we all need to increase our giving by two or three dollars a week to cover inflating costs. Imagine 

what we could do if we all set aside 6 to 10%. There are important new programs and initiatives waiting on the 

horizon for funding, ask yourself is this the year you step up and help make it possible for our church to have a 

major impact in the community. 

Mike Allen 
Finance Chair 

New Sermon Series for Advent 

 

On November 27th, we will be starting a new sermon series.  Invite your friends and family as we explore 

The Call of Christmas. 

   

The Call of Christmas series is more than just the story of Jesus’ arrival. Through the stories of Zechariah, 

Mary, Joseph, and the shepherds, we’re each given a call to prepare, a call to provide, a call to protect, and 

a call to praise.   

 

 



CONNECT & ENCOURAGE &THRIVE 

But how can people call for help if they don’t know who to trust? And how can they know who to trust if they haven’t 

heard of the One who can be trusted?  And how can they hear if nobody tells them?  And how is anyone going to tell 

them unless someone is sent to do it?  Romans 10:14 (MSG) 

Words from our DS Anita Hahn 

Dear Friends,  

This year has proven to be difficult, our hearts are heavy and we are called to our knees and to prayer.  What does it mean to be a 

people divided as we seek to understand God’s greatest commandment, “To love one another?”  I’m reminded of the question of a 

friend during the election in 2012 who asked, “Can good Christians vote Democratic?”  I laughed—I’d never even thought about God 

having a party allegiance.   Eugene Baughan shares these words, “We have a very important election coming up.  Regardless of what 

party you are part of, we need to pray for our nation (not for a particular party).”   

This is my song, O God of all the nations, a song of peace for lands afar and mine.  This is my home, the country where my heart is; 

here are my hopes, my dreams, my holy shrine; but other hearts in other lands are beating with hopes and dreams as true and high as 

mine. (UMH 437 This Is My Song, vs 1) 

The Grand Traverse District Leadership Team would like to invite you and your church to pray on Sunday, November 6, for the 

upcoming election.   

Will you join in praying for our nation, its leaders and the people of the United States of America who are seeking to bring glimpses of 

the Kingdom of God to earth, as it is in heaven? 

Will you pray that we elect leaders who exemplify the words of our scriptures-to love the widows and the orphans, and the aliens?  Will 

you pray that our leaders will acknowledge that God has called us to be care takers of creation and not protectors of our portion?   

Will you pray that all feel safe and welcome to vote and to live out Christ’s call on their lives so that the Body of Christ can be seen 

welcoming all persons into God’s grace?   

Will you prayerfully discern the candidates that you will vote for this year and allow the Holy Spirit to move and direct your heart and 

your voice.   ñPray for our nation along with praying for our churches to be following the God in whom we pray, in whom we trust, in 

whom we pledge our allegianceò E. Baughan.   

The words from the UM Book of Worship, “For the Nation” (#515) may offer words to guide your prayers.  Teach us, God of every 

nation, to see every question of national policy in the light of our faith, that we may check in ourselves and in others every passion that 

makes for war, all ungenerous judgement, all promptings of self-assurance, all presumptuous claims.  Grant us insight to recognize the 

needs and aspirations of other nations, and remove our suspicions and misunderstandings, that we may honor all people in Jesus 

Christ our Lord. Amen. (England 20th Cent., alt.) 

Grace and peace! 
Anita K. Hahn 
Anytime a heart turns from darkness to light 
Anytime temptation comes and someone stands to fight 
Anytime somebody lives to serve and not be served 
I know…God is on the move…Hallelujah! 
(God is on the Move, 7eventh Time Down, Warer/Chappel Music. Inc.) 

 

 



The Grand Traverse District Main Event: November 12, 2016 
Traverse City Central UMC: 222 Cass St., Traverse City   231.946.5191 
Starting at 9:00 with Welcome & Worship 
10:00 ð 11:30: Jodi Cataldo   

 “What is Lay Servant Ministries All About?”  Learn more about what Lay Servant Ministry is all about since the 

name change from “Lay Speaking Ministry”. Jodi Cataldo, Director of Laity in Leadership, will discuss the call 

to ministry of all believers, how Lay Servant Ministries helps persons to become equipped for ministry and 

service, what the various categories and processes are, and the resources available as we seek to live out our 

call to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 

11:30 ð 12:00 District Conference (the business of the district: nominations, ministry share 

approval) 

12:00 ð 1:15 Lunch & Ministry Fair 

Do you have a ministry to share? Please contact Dave Hamman, our district mission chairperson at - 

dbhamman@charter.net    

He will be able to give you more information and final plans for set up and participation. 

1:30 ð 3:00: Jodi Cataldo   

“How to Lead a Class: Training the Trainers”  Good teaching is part art, part practice, and a spiritual gift. Jodi 

Cataldo will help participants understand basic information on how people learn, how to employ learning hooks 

in learning experiences, how to analyze teaching activities, and provide an opportunity to acquire skill and 

practice in leading a course.  

 

**We’re asking that the registration be handled by someone in your own church and the final number of people be sent 

to Jill at the district office by Nov. 7th, or earlier, either by phone or by email. We don’t need names, just the number! 

And you can send a check (made out to West Michigan Conference Treasurer) or bring it with you on the 12th. 

mailto:dbhamman@charter.net

